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APPLICATION REF:  
21/0847/FUL  
The One O Clock Club Marble Hill Park Richmond Road Twickenham TW1 
2NL 
 

REASON FOR TAKING NO FURTHER ACTION ON APPLICATION: 
 
In June 2022 the applicant requested a deferral of the decision to autumn 2022. It was agreed the application 
would be held in abeyance until such a time that the 3 charities involved in the application reach agreement on the 
proposals.   
 
Enquiries were made on behalf of the charities in Autumn 2022 (Sept) regarding the expiry dates on existing 
supporting reports/ statements. Officers noted agreement between the charities should be reached prior to 
determination and discussed the acceptability of securing details of landscaping by way of condition. 
 
The case officer sought update regarding discussions in Nov and Dec 2022, and it was anticipated a way forward 
would be agreed early Jan 2023. Regrettably progress was not made and a meeting of Feb was to be arranged, 
however parties were unable to schedule a meeting with representatives of the charities in February nor March. 
 
Regrettably, on the basis that it has not been possible for the applicants to provide officers with confirmation of 
how they wish to proceed, it is recommended the application be closed and no further action on the case be taken.  
 
Applicants are advised to submit a further application in the future should circumstances change.  

 
DATE OF N.F.A.:   
20/03/2023 
 
 
South Area Team Manager: ……Nicki Dale…………………………….. 
 
Dated: ………21.03.2023………………… 

 


